
CONGREGATION BETH AARON ANNOUNCEMENTS
Parshat Ki Teitzei	                                   September 1-2, 2017                                     11 Elul 5777

SHABBAT TIMES
Friday, September 1
Plag Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 5:55 p.m.
Earliest Candles: 6:07 p.m.
Latest Candles: 7:10 p.m.
Zman Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 
   7:15 p.m. 
 
Shabbat, September 2
Hashkama Minyan: 7:30 a.m. 
Nach shiur: 8:20 a.m. 
Main Minyan: 8:45 a.m.
Youth Minyan: 9:15 a.m. 
Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:39 a.m.
Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m.
Daf Yomi: 5:55 p.m. 
Women’s Learning: 5:55 p.m., in the shul  
   Social Hall, Shmuel Aleph, chapters 9  
   and 10, led by Rivka Herzfeld and Mollie  
   Fisch 
Mincha: 7:05 p.m., followed by Rabbi  
   Rothwachs’ shiur, “Genetic Screening in 
   Halacha and Hashkafa” (Part 2) 
Maariv: 8:10 p.m.
Havdalah: 8:19 p.m. 

Earliest Candles on Friday, September 8:  
   5:58 p.m.
Latest Candles on Friday, September 8:  
   6:59 p.m.

This week’s announcements are sponsored by Lamdeinu.
For information on their schedule of classes, see page 4 and go to lamdeinu.org.   

Study in depth; be inspired!

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 3
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri

3 4 5 6 7 8

Earliest Tallit 5:25 5:26 5:27 5:28 5:29 5:30

Shacharit 6:30 MS
7:15 MS
8:00 MS
8:45 MS

6:30 MS
7:15 MS
8:00 MS
8:45 MS

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 BM
6:30 MS
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:40 SH
6:20 BM
7:10 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

Mincha 1:45 MS 1:45 MS

Mincha/
Maariv

7:05 MS 7:05 MS 7:05 BM 7:05 BM 7:05 BM 5:45 BM
7:05 MS

Maariv 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM

KEY: MS = Main Shul  BM = Beit Midrash  SH = Social Hall

MAZAL TOV TO

• Nurit & Gary Adler, on the upcoming marriage of their daughter Talya to Natan Magnus-Kohn of Givat 
   Shmuel, Israel. Mazal Tov also to Natan’s parents, Shulamit Magnus of Jerusalem and Roger Kohn of 
   Silver Spring, MD.
• Elana & Yoni Ausubel, on the birth of their daughter Shalva Emunah.
• Sherry & David Chasan, on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Yair Daniel, son of their children Adina  
   & Sharon Daniel of Givat Ze’ev, Israel.
• Ellen & Richard Gertler, on the birth of a granddaughter, born to their children Beverly & David 
   Gertler of Teaneck. Mazal Tov also to Beverly’s parents, Chana & Avraham Kramer of Savannah, GA.
• Johanan Hirsch, on the upcoming marriage of his granddaughter Atara Hirsch of Brooklyn to Shmuli  
   Wollman of Far Rockaway. 
• Pearl & Moshe Markovitz, on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Elisha, son of Rachel & Yosef  
   Markovitz of Bergenfield.
• Chaim Metzger, on his upcoming marriage to Shira Lichtman of Beit Shemesh. Mazal Tov also to 
   Chaim’s parents, Tamar & Yaakov Metzger, and to Shira’s parents, Shoshana & Moshe Lichtman.

MEN’S CLUB KIDDUSH

This week’s Men’s Club Kiddush following the Main Minyan is sponsored by:  
L’Chaim Sponsors:
• Tikva & Larry Yudkowitz, in honor of Tikva’s release from the 1970 hijacking

Like a big bash to celebrate your birthday? Celebrate with the people you see on a weekly basis by 
joining in the new Men’s Club Monthly Birthday Kiddushim. Upcoming dates are September 9, 
October 28, November 11, and December 16.  It’s only $36 to add your name to the list of those 
celebrating during the month; you also can become a sponsor for $54 or $100. Just go to www.
bethaaron.org/kiddush. For questions, contact Ari Gononsky at kiddush@bethaaron.org.

If you are celebrating a simcha, commemorating a yahrtzeit, or simply want to say “thank you,” 
consider sponsoring an upcoming Kiddush. To become a sponsor, go to www.bethaaron.org/kiddush. 
For questions, contact Ari Gononsky at kiddush@bethaaron.org.

September 
calendar

THIS WEEK’S PARSHA QUESTIONS
Printed copies are available in the lobby.

On Shabbat,
the shul elevator will operate 
in Shabbat mode as follows: 

Friday:
6:15-8:45 p.m.

Shabbat:
8:15 a.m.-12:30 p.m.; 1:30-2:30 p.m.; 

6:00-8:00 p.m.

Is the Eruv Up?  Call the Eruv Hotline 
before Shabbat: 201-530-0222

Contact Beth Aaron at
office@bethaaron.org

PARNAS HAYOM

This week’s Parnas Hayom sponsors are:
• 13 Elul: The Meyer and Auerbach families, commemorating the yahrtzeit of their father, 
   Herschel Resnick

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a yahrtzeit, in the zechut of a refuah 
shelaima, or in honor of a simcha, a birthday or any other occasion. Each week’s dedications are 
prominently displayed in the shul lobby and sent out to the membership via email. For more 
information, or to sign up, please go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom.

https://images.shulcloud.com/193/uploads/Calendars/5777/September2017.pdf


SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Please note: 
• Meir Hirsch’s shiur is on hiatus until Shabbat, September 9.

This Monday, September 4, Labor Day, TorahWeb will hold an event 
in the shul. At 8:00 p.m., Rav Mayer Twersky will discuss “Yiras 
Shomayim: Balancing Love and Fear in a Feel-Good Society,” and 
at 8:45 p.m., Rav Hershel Schachter will speak on “Torah Learning 
after the Year in Israel: Prioritizing Torah and Secular Education in 
College.” Sessions are open to both men and women. 

The Sisterhood will hold the last in its series of annual summer
Potluck Seudah Shlishit events next Shabbat, September 9, at 5:00 
p.m., at the Rothwachs home, 288 Schley Place.  To sign up, go to
www.perfectpotluck.com/meals.php?t=PTVL4740&v=26f5bb38bd
or visit PerfectPotluck.com and locate the schedule by coordinator
last name (Weisinger) and password (sisterhood). Please let L’via
Weisinger know if you are coming but NOT bringing food (that’s
OK!) so there is an accurate count of how many people to expect in
addition to those who sign up online on the Potluck website. Please
pay attention to which items women have indicated they will be
bringing so that repeat dishes are minimized and there is less waste.
This is an event for women only, so please make other arrangements
for children. For questions, to RSVP, or if you have trouble signing up,
please contact lweisinger18@gmail.com.

On Sunday, September 10, at 8:00 p.m., on the lower level of the 
shul, there will be a Board Meeting. All are welcome to attend. 
Please note that portions of the meeting will be closed.

Rabbi Baruch Simon, Rosh Yeshiva at RIETS, will give a special Yamim 
Noraim shiur on Monday, September 25, at 8:15 p.m., in the shul. All 
are invited and encouraged to attend. Sponsorships for $50 and up 
are available. To sponsor, contact Paul Lustiger, plustiger@gmail.com.

The Sisterhood Book Club will meet after the Yamim Tovim to 
discuss Modern Girls by Jennifer S. Brown.  Details will be provided 
when available. For more information, please contact Diane Fogel, 
difogel@aol.com. 

With great admiration and boundless gratitude, we extend a sincere 
thank you to our outgoing Sisterhood Presidents Deena Fisher 
and Sari Samuel for their many years of service and dedication 
to Sisterhood and to Beth Aaron.  Deena and Sari’s hard work, 
commitment, and “behind the scenes” activity have connected the 
women of the community at enjoyable activities, enabled Sisterhood 
to be a support system for us all, and provided the general 
membership with the opportunity to fulfill mitzvot through the 
Mishloach Manot and Shmura Matzah projects, to name just a few. 
We are excited to announce and welcome our new incoming 
Sisterhood Presidents Debby Sheffey and Gabrielle Silverberg.  
Debby and Gabrielle are passionate and committed to serving 
our membership in their new roles.  Sisterhood invites women 
to volunteer on behalf of Sisterhood, to become involved in the 
group, and to participate in its many activities throughout the year.  
Each participating woman brings a unique perspective, dynamic 
interests and talents to the group. Suggestions and ideas are always 
appreciated.  To contact Sisterhood, please email  
sisterhood@bethaaron.org.

Members are needed to act at “greeters” every Shabbat morning 
to welcome those davening at our various minyanim and to increase 
the level of security awareness.  To volunteer, please contact 
security@bethaaron.org. 

A new Bikur Cholim rotation list is being set up. Visiting pairs usually 
go to the hospital on a Shabbat afternoon, approximately once every 
three months.  If you are interested in joining the group and 
becoming part of the next six-month cycle, if you have questions 
about Bikur Cholim, or if you want to come along on a trial run, 
please contact Diane Fogel, 201-837-0651, difogel@aol.com.

The Daf ha-Shavua evening shiur schedule will remain on a 
twice-a-week format – Monday and Wednesday evenings – for the 
Labor Day week.  Beginning on Monday, September 11, it will 
resume its usual Monday, Tuesday, Thursday format.  The shiur starts 
at 8:55 p.m. and continues until 9:25 p.m.  There is a Sunday 
morning 7:55 a.m. chazara shiur. 

WEEKLY SHIURIM 

• Daf Yomi: For Daf Yomi shiurim and resources in Teaneck, go to 
   www.teaneckshuls.org/daf/. 
• Daf Yomi shiur: Monday-Thursday evenings, at 9:45 p.m.
• Daf ha-Shavua: Mondays, Tuesday, and Thursdays at 8:55 p.m.   
   Sunday morning chazara shiur at 7:55 a.m. on the previous week’s  
   daf. Shiurim will be given by Rabbi Larry Rothwachs, Rabbi Yair  
   Hindin, and David Schnaidman.
• Tanya shiur by Rabbi Moshe Rosenberg: Tuesdays at 9:00 p.m. 
• Rabbi Rothwachs’ Sanhedrin shiur: Wednesdays, at 8:30 p.m. 
• Morning Mishna Chabura: Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 7:00 a.m.;  
   Monday, Thursday: 6:55 a.m.

HIGH HOLIDAY SEATING
Even though we can no longer hold seats for their “prior year” 
occupants, please be sure to submit your requests for High 
Holiday seats, with payment in full, as soon as possible. No shul 
member will be turned away due to a lack of funds.

For details and to request seats, go to www.bethaaron.org/seats. 
Please note that you must sign into your account or you will be 
charged non-member prices. For those wishing to pay by check, 
please mail your completed reservation form, along with any 
necessary payments, to the shul.

ORDERING YOUR LULAV AND ETROG
Orders for Arba’ah Minim can be placed online at https://www.
bethaaron.org/event/lulav5778. The cost is $61.00 for a highest 
quality set, and $51.00 for a good quality set.  You must be logged 
in to order. If you cannot order online, please complete the form 
in the lobby and return it to the shul office with full payment. 
All orders must be received no later than Noon, Wednesday, 
September 20. 

Pickup of the sets will take place at the shul on Tuesday, October 
3, at 7:45 p.m. Home delivery is available for $2 per set. If you 
have any questions, contact Rich Feldman, lulav@bethaaron.org, 
201-738-7966.

THANK YOU FROM THE YUDKOWITZES
Thank you to everyone in the Beth Aaron community for all your 
support during shiva for my mother. 

From Rabbi Rothwachs and Chaviva, to the Sisterhood and the 
Men’s Club, to all the volunteers who got the shiva house ready 
and ensured that minyanim were smoothly run, thank you all!

We are lucky to be part of such a special community. 
Larry Yudkowitz 
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COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CareOne needs volunteers for a minyan. On Friday evening, Mincha 
will be at 7:00 p.m. On Shabbat, Shacharit will be at 9:00 a.m., 
Mincha at 7:25 p.m., and Maariv at 8:20 p.m.  

This Shabbat, September 2, at 5:50 p.m., at Congregation Rinat 
Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue, Rabbi Michael Taubes will 
offer a pre-Mincha shiur, “What Is the Message of the Parshiyot 
Leading Up to Rosh Hashanah?”

This Monday, September 4, Labor Day, at 9:00 a.m., at Congregation 
Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue, Rabbi Reuven Taragin, 
Dean of Overseas Students and Ram at Yeshivat HaKotel, will offer a 
Legal Holiday shiur, “Tekiya versus Shemiya: Is Tekiyat Shofar Aimed 
at Hashem or Us?”

Ma’ayanot’s Intermediate Level Hebrew Ulpan will be held from 
7:30 to 9:00 p.m., on Tuesday evenings, beginning this Tuesday, 
September 5, at the school, 1650 Palisade Avenue.  The cost for 
the course, which will focus on conversational skills, is $230 for 15 
sessions.  For more information, please contact Pam Ennis, Director 
of Development, at 201-833-4307, ext. 265. Register at https://www.
emailmeform.com/builder/form/6YHpdUd9jf60q.

This Tuesday, September 5, at 7:30 p.m., at Ben Porat Yosef, East 243
Frisch Court, Paramus, Refa’enu will hold its peer-led mood disorder
support groups for those with a disorder (depression, bipolar),
as well as for their loved ones.  Groups meet on the first and third 
Tuesdays of every month, with no reservations required. For more 
information go to www.refaenu.org or contact dena@refaenu.org.

On Sunday, September 10, at 8:00 p.m., at the Liberman home, 565 
South Forest Drive, Rabbi Yissocher Frand will offer an Elul Zman 
Shiur in support of the Just One Life organization.

On Monday, September 11, at 8:00 p.m., the Maayanot Book Club 
will discuss The Sympathizer by Viet Thanh Nguyen.  The facilitator 
will be Shalvi Isseroff, Ma’ayanot English teacher and Co-Director of 
Interdisciplinary Studies. Location details are not yet available.  For 
more information, contact Pam Ennis, Director of Development, 
ennisp@maayanot.org, 201-833-4307, ext. 265.

On Wednesday, September 13, at 8:00 p.m., at Congregation Keter 
Torah, Gedaliah Borvick and Eliezer Goldberg of My Israel Home will 
discuss “Ripped From The Headlines: A Review of Recent Israel News 
and Its Impact on the Real Estate Market” and offer a presentation 
on the Ramat Baka project in Jerusalem. For more information, 
contact gborvick@gmail.com.

BETH AARON YOUTH and JUNIOR HIGH

Groups for Nursery-2nd grade begin Shabbat mornings at 9:30 a.m. 
and continue until the end of the davening in the Main Minyan.

Davening for 3rd-5th graders (Jr. Congregation) begins at 9:30 a.m. 
At 10:10 a.m., all 3rd-5th graders are invited for parsha, Kiddush, 
and games until the end of davening in the Main Minyan.

Those interested in taking part in “Banim Mitpalelim,” enabling 
broader participation of boys between the ages of 7-12 in leading 
the conclusion of davening on Shabbat mornings, may sign up using 
the online form or by contacting Mark Staum, Menachem Kravetz or 
Jason David, directly.

For more information about youth programs, please contact Beth 
Aaron Youth Directors Erica and Jason David, 732-618-9473,  
youth@bethaaron.org. 

On Sunday, September 17, at 11:00 a.m., at Votee Park, the NJ 
Friendship Circle will hold a fundraising walk. Registration will 
begin at 10:00 a.m.  For more information, please go to www.
njfriendshipwalk.com.

On Sunday, September 24, Tzom Gedaliah, from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 
p.m., at Ma’ayanot, 1650 Palisade Avenue, Ma’ayanot will hold its 
annual Yom Iyun.  The program will begin with a keynote shiur by 
Rabbi Zev Prince, Ma’ayanot Talmud and Halakha teacher, on “Soles 
on Fire: Neilat ha-Sandal, Baring our Souls by Uncovering our Feet,” 
followed by additional shiurim by members of the Ma’ayanot faculty. 
The full list of shiurim is available at www.maayanot.org.  For more 
information, contact Pam Ennis at ennisp@maayanot.org, 201-833-
4307, ext. 265. Both men and women are welcome.

On Wednesday, October 25, at the Rockleigh Country Club, 26 Paris 
Avenue, Rockleigh, Jewish Journeys of Northern Jersey and the 
Jewish Federation of Northern New Jersey will hold the Great Big 
Challah Bake. Additional information will be made available shortly.

Project Ometz supports parents of children with mental illness. 
Information about the organization, a project of Congregation Bnai 
Yeshurun, can be found at www.projectometz.org.

COMMUNITY LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES  

On Tuesdays, at 8:30 p.m., at Congregation Bnai Yeshurun, 641
West Englewood Avenue, Rav Meir Goldwicht offers a Parshat
ha-Shavua shiur in Hebrew.

Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, presents Torah in 
the AM on Tuesdays and Thursdays: 9:05 a.m. -- Chavura studying 
personalities in Sefer Shemot; 9:45 a.m. -- Gemara Berakhot, with 
Rabbi Menachem Meier; Thursdays: 10:45 a.m. -- Rambam Mishneh 
Torah, with Rabbi Menachem Meier. Rabbi Baum’s Tuesday class will 
start after the chagim.     

The Amud Yomi shiur meets weeknights at 9:30 p.m. at 
Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue. For more 
information, please contact Mordechai Ungar, 201-741-3920,  
m_ungar@yahoo.com.  

Were you koveah time to learn today?  Learn what you want, at 
the pace you want, when you want!  Join for free at Koveah.org, a 
project of Yeshiva University Center for the Jewish Future.

Shop Amazon & Support Beth Aaron
School is starting soon, and there are many purchases that need 
to be made! Remember to “Shop with Beth Aaron” when you 
order online at Amazon. When you “Shop with Beth Aaron,” a 
portion of your purchases will be donated back to our shul. 
Support Beth Aaron while shopping for those items you were 
planning to buy anyway -- and it doesn’t cost you anything extra!
Please go to www.bethaaron.org/amazon and click on the 
Amazon link to start your online shopping. Remember, if you do 
not click on the link, a portion will NOT be sent to Beth Aaron. 
Happy shopping! 

LOST AND FOUND

• Small plastic compass  
To claim this item, please contact the office, office@bethaaron.org, 
201-836-6210. 
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HOW TO SET UP A PAYMENT PLAN

If you are interested in setting up a payment plan to automatically pay your membership, Building Fund, eruv, and mikveh obligations to Congre-
gation Beth Aaron, just follow these easy steps:

1. Login to the Beth Aaron website, www.bethaaron.org.  If you don’t know your password, click on the “forgot your password” link at the  
     bottom of the box and follow the instructions that will be emailed to you.
2. Once you are logged on, click on 
3. Under the list of transactions billed to your account click  
3. Check or uncheck the items you would like to pay.
4. Find where the page says “Pay this amount” and choose the number of payments you would like to make. You can set up the payment plan on  
     a weekly, bi-weekly or monthly basis.

                                                                        
5. Click “continue to payment” and select whether you will pay the convenience fee.
6. Log into Paypal to complete setting up the plan. (If you don’t have a PayPal account, you will need to create one.)

It’s that simple!

Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC® 
Insurance  Employee Benefit Funding 

 Estate Conservation Strategies

1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000
New York, NY 10020
Tel.: 212-817-3878
Fax: 212-489-2367

lawrence.shafier@prudential.com

 0289810-00001-00
(advertisement)

A NEW YEAR: A TIME TO RENT A LOCKER
Put your machzor(im) in a shul locker and head home empty-
handed! What else can go into a locker? How about storing 
Tefillin, tallit bag, siddur, seforim, dress shoes, a sweater or shawl? 
Seforim, too, if you have a chavruta, go to a shiur, or learn with 
Lamdeinu. 

Join the shul members who already have rented a locker! The 
annual rental fee is $100 per shul fiscal year.  To rent a locker, 
please contact the shul office, office@bethaaron.org. Feel free 
to contact Isaac Hagler, isaachagler@gmail.com, with any further 
questions. 

PAYPAL GIVING FUND:  
Using credit cards without the fee 
Looking for a way to use your credit card to pay shul obligations 
or make donations to Beth Aaron without paying the online fee? 
The PayPal Giving Fund is a non-profit to which people can make 
donations, and, in turn, the Fund supports programs like ours. 
When you make a donation through our link, Beth Aaron will 
receive 100% of your donation, with no credit card expense for 
either party.  The Fund can be used either for one-time donations 
or for monthly recurring donations. Donations made through the 
Fund will be posted to members’ accounts the month after they 
are given, as PayPal will transfer the money to us once a month 
(in the month after the donation is made).

If you are making a donation through the PayPal Giving Fund, 
please DO NOT check the box that the gift is being made 
anonymously.  We need to be able to credit your account. 
Visit bethaaron.org/givingfund for more details or to pay shul 
obligations using this method.

LAMDEINU: Study in depth. Be inspired. 
Early Fall 2017 Semester

For class details or to register, go to lamdeinu.org. 
Rachel Friedman, Dean      

Lamdeinu at Congregation Beth Aaron
(advertisement)

Parshanut HaMikra:
Bereishit

Tehillim of Yamim Noraim
Talmud: Masechet Kiddushin

Re-Imagining Teshuva

Torah Readings of 
Rosh Hashanah

The Enigmatic Book of Yonah
Asking for Forgiveness
Rambam on Teshuva 

CONGREGATION BETH AARON
950 Queen Anne Road     Teaneck, NJ 07666

Phone: 201-836-6210
www.bethaaron.org            office@bethaaron.org

Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi                                                         Isaac Hagler, President 

REFLECTOR BELTS
Safety reflector belts safeguard you when walking to and from 
shul and any other night activity. Comfortable and lightweight, 
they are adjustable for men, women, and children. The belts are 
available at no cost to members, but a donation to offset costs is 
appreciated. If you would like one, please stop by the shul office 
or contact Judi, office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210.
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